
OPTins 5.15 Release Notes 
 

OPTins 5.15 was released to production on Thursday, July 28, 2022. Historical release notes are 
now available to all users within the Help section, and the filing view for ACH Credit payments 
has been updated for clarity. Vendors are able to submit Surplus Lines filings via web service 
with this release. 
 
Additional Payments shown on the State EFT Report will now display the correct state received 
date, and an issue regarding paper checks on electronic submissions has been fixed. An error 
allowing incorrect form submission has been resolved; users with the standalone role of 
Industry EFT Report Reviewer are now able to navigate to any account they have access to.  
 
 
 
 


